March 7, 2023

To: Elizabeth School Board Members
Dr. Bill Dallas
Newly Appointed Superintendent, Dan Snowberger
Kristen Harris
Elizabeth School District Administration

It is with great sadness that [ have come to this decision that effective March
14, 2023, I will be resigning from the Elizabeth School Board of Education.

When I was first elected for my position in 2019, I loved it. I thoroughly
enjoyed the meetings and enjoyed the friendships that I gained during that
time. Since the election of 2021, the dynamics of our board changed greatly,
and not for the better. For my first 2 years we never had a complaint that
pertained to personality issues. NOTHING. And now it seems that my days are
consumed with constant issues and lies, the lies that never seem to stop.

Before the Superintendent Appointment, I received numerous amount of emails
all stating the same thing, that there is speculation the Board is caving to
pressure from local Democrat activists and using the meeting to back track
from the decision and settle for the current Interim Superintendent who does
not have any conservative credentials, no experience as a Superintendent, no
community support and no proven leadership skills. This was all lies, there
was no pressure from any activists and no intention on manipulating the
selection process, but the community sure did like spreading that rumor. I
voted for Dan Snowberger and I truly believe that if he is allowed to do his job,
without being micromanaged, that he will do an amazing job and I wish him
nothing but the best for our district.

At our public comments we have had a large number of people commenting on
keeping CRT, SEL and Restorative Justice out of our schools. I couldn’t agree
more with everyone, I don’t believe that anyone within our community or
district wants any of this in our schools. Our administration to date has done
an amazing job at keeping tabs on it and keeping it out of our schools.

I’d like to Thank the Teachers, Support Staff and Administration Leadership for
all that you do, because at the end of the day, we are all here for our kids.

Sincerely,

Kim Frumveller





